
 

City Council Meeting Staff Report 

Meeting Date: February 25, 2025 

 

 

Subject: Presentation of Yuba-Sutter Regional Safety Action Plan 

Prepared By: Dane H. Schilling, City Engineer 

 

Recommendation: 

Staff recommends that the Wheatland City Council receive a presentation from consultants preparing the 
Yuba-Sutter Regional Safety Action Plan. 

 

Discussion: 

In 2022 the agencies of Yuba County, Sutter County, Yuba City, Marysville, Wheatland and Live Oak 
collaborated to submit a joint regional application to the Safe Streets and Roads for All program (SS4A) 
seeking funds for the creation of a Regional Safety Action Plan (“RSAP”) for agencies in Yuba and Sutter 
Counties with Yuba County offering to be the lead agency for the group. 

 

The goal of the RSAP is to create a unified vision and strategy to improve roadway safety, in partnership 
with local communities, to prevent traffic-related fatalities and serious injuries for all. This can be 
accomplished by gathering traffic and collision data, various panning documents, community input and 
local agency input as a basis for developing a regional plan. 

 

In February 2023, the Yuba-Sutter participants were notified that $800,000 in funding had been awarded 
by the California Department of Transportation for the RSAP. Fehr & Peers was selected as the best 
qualified consultant to lead the group into developing the RSAP. The group of agencies began meeting 
in the Spring of 2024 and other interested parties such as law enforcement officials, special interest 
groups, school officials were invited into the working groups. 

 

This presentation will describe the current efforts, desired outcomes, and how the Wheatland City Council 
and Wheatland community at large can be involved. 

 

Fiscal Impact:  None 

 

Attachments:  None 


